Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 647 September 2023

Parish Council

The Parish Council met on the 10th August 2023. Councillors present at the meeting were Penny Bean (Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Sally Wright, Ed Stephenson, Dave Smith and Sam Warriner. Clerk – Louise Pink. 3 members of the public (part meeting only).

The following new planning applications were received for consideration this month:-

ZE23/01346/HOUSE

2 Forge Cottages, Church End, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of single storey orangery to rear linking dwelling to existing detached garage/store, conversion of existing garage/store to office and snug and erection of detached garage to rear. Decision – No Objection.

ZE23/01084/CAT The Vineyard, Church End, Sheriff Hutton

T1- Beech Tree- to dismantle and remove to approximately 100mm above ground level or as site conditions allow due to significant structural integrity and safety concerns due to compromised primary stem union.

Decision – No Objection.

ZE23/01550/FUL Southern Unit, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of 2no. agricultural sheds for the housing of livestock following demolition of existing building.

Decision - No Objection.

ZE23/01660/MFUL Land Off Daskett Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Change of use of agricultural and equestrian land to allow the siting of 32no. holiday lodges, 1no. wardens lodge and 1no. reception/shop with associated access, parking, infrastructure and landscaping (revised detail to planning approval 20/00701/MFUL dated 15.11.2021).

Decision - The parish council object to this planning application, on the following grounds:-

Significant over development of the site and not appropriate for the landscape.

Gross intrusion on neighbouring properties.

Not relevant to the previous application.

How can the reports be relevant to this application with a 100% increase in the number of lodges/static caravans. If not relevant, the application should not have been validated.

The proposal would be detrimental to residential amenity.

Increase in noise.

Highways have confirmed they are happy with the original proposed 16 lodges. Are they happy with the increase to 32, especially due to the known recordings of speeding in the area.

There is no need for an on-site shop as it is only a short walk to the village shop.

There is no mention of occupancy restrictions, including a lack of information on holiday use or residential use.

No new planning decisions were received this month.

New Appointment

Following a selection process, Mr Phillip Lazenby has been appointed as the new Sheriff Hutton Parish Councillor. The parish council were delighted with the interest in the vacancy and all residents who applied were very worthy candidates. The parish council very much look forward to working with Mr Lazenby.

The Village Playing Field

The playing field was left to the village for recreational use many years ago and is held in trust for that sole purpose. The area of land does not include the village hall, the car park or the playground.

Over time the village cricket pitch and pavilion were created as was the bowl's green and club house on the land held within the trust.

The remaining land is the large grass area running from the cricket and bowls club up to the village hall and car park. This historically has been used as an informal area for all types of sports and there were a set of metal goalposts erected some time ago on the field side of this area.

The trust was approached circa 5-6 years ago by Strensall Tigers Football Club to see if it was available for them to use. The trustees agreed provided they took on the responsibility of maintaining the grass and ensuring the area was available for informal recreational use in line with the trust's objectives.

Over the intervening years the football club have taken their responsibilities very seriously. They have greatly improved the grass sward following advice from the FA, and with the agreement of the trustees, and removed the old metal goalposts replacing them with modern ones.

We understand that recently a strip was cut as a cricket wicket in the grass area and we wish to make it clear that it is the responsibility of the football club to maintain and cut this area and private individuals should not be cutting any of the grass area.

If anyone wishes to discuss this with the trustees in the first instance please contact the clerk to the Parish Council Louise Pink - sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com

Name Suggestions

The Parish Council would like to thank everyone who submitted a suggestion for a new name for the development currently referred to as Castle View Court. This was discussed fully at the parish council meeting and after discussion the parish council will be putting forward the following suggestions to Royal Pilgrim Communications who will put these to Wharfedale Homes for consideration:-

Old Brewery Gardens

Old Brewery Fields

Middleton Court

The parish council hope that the developer takes into account the thoughts of the residents and parish council.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting will be Thursday 14th September 2023 at 7.30pm in the Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Church.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York, YO32 4AG.

Super-Mobile Library

Please note North Yorkshire Council have revised the wording of this entry

The next visit will be on Friday, September 8th, 10am - 12 noon

The mobile library can be used as a 'drop-in facility to select or return books as it used to be before the pandemic. If you wish to request a specific title, please browse our online catalogue at https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/northyorkshire and place a reservation using your borrower number and your PIN, selecting 'Supermobile' as your pick-up location. There may be a small charge for this service. Free downloads of eBooks, e-audiobooks and magazines are available from our website at www.northyorks.gov.uk/digital-library

If you are not a member of our libraries, you can join at the SuperMobile Library. It is FREE!

For enquiries please call 01609 533878 or email supermobile@northyorks.gov.uk

For more information about library services visit: www.northyorks.gov.uk/libraries or download our library App. Search for: North Yorkshire Libraries in App Store of Google Play

NB. The Super-Mobile Library dates may be subject to change and cancellations at short notice.

Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange

The Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange coffee mornings are back for the winter on the 2nd Friday of each month between 10.00am and 12.00 noon starting on Friday, September 8th in the Village Hall. Come along to choose good quality puzzles, have a chat, cup of coffee and a slice of cake. You will be very welcome and we look forward to seeing you.

Glebe Conservation Area

The Glebe Conservation Area next to St Helen's Church has been a community-owned village amenity since 1986 and continues to provide a haven of peace and natural beauty for flora and fauna, including humans. At present we are looking forward to the autumn shades and we hope the beautiful Hebridean and Ronaldsay sheep will return to look after the grass cutting. We are grateful to over 40 Friends and supporters of the Glebe who contribute £10 as an annual subscription to help pay for upkeep and insurance - yes, we need insurance too! If you would like to become a friend of the Glebe, please email simon.sweeney@york.ac.uk or phone 01347 878562. Your support will be much appreciated.

Great North Run – Simon Sweeney

On 10 September Simon is doing the Great North Run half marathon in Newcastle for the 20th time this year, once again raising funds for Victims of Torture. It gets harder every year but he's hopeful to see the wonderful views at South Shields not too many hours after leaving Newcastle. If you would like to sponsor him, please visit www.justgiving.com/page/simon-sweeney-1691748278376 or visit Justgiving.com and search Simon Sweeney. Many thanks.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Book and Jigsaw Puzzle Sale

Just another reminder that due to the huge success of the last two Book and Puzzle Sales we are holding our next sale on SUNDAY OCTOBER 1ST FROM 10am to 2PM

We will be selling good quality second hand books, puzzles, CDs and DVDs and also Coffee/Tea, Bacon Butties and Cakes.

We really need all your donations of the above (good quality only please) so please bring them along to the Village Hall on Saturday 30th September between 1pm and 6pm. Alternatively from 15th September onwards you can contact Jenny McMillan (see phone number below) to arrange a drop off time.

There will also be further Puzzle Exchange events with coffee in the Village Hall on the following dates from 10am till 12pm:

Friday September 8th (see separate item) Friday October 13th

Friday November 10th

Friday December 8th - A Christmas Puzzle Exchange and coffee morning with raffle/coffee and mince pies and other festive stalls.

Thank you in advance for supporting your Village Hall fundraising events.

Jenny McMillan

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

01347 879175

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends – 200 Club

August £25 prize winners were 29, 44, 169, 188 and 227.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

Lillings Ambo Parish Council would like to politely request that residents of West Lilling please ensure their hedges and boundary plantings are cut back to allow for pedestrian traffic to easily and safely use the footpaths on Goose Track Lane, both in the village and on the way to Sheriff Hutton."

2023 Village Show Prize Winners

The Association Cup: Judith Dand and Amanda Dick

The Warwick Cup for Fruit & Vegetables: David Wyldbore

The Richard the Third Cup for Flowers & Pot Plants: Judith Goodwill and Lyn Minto

The Craft Cup: Cherry Hammond

The Neville Plate - Best Exhibit in Craft: Amanda Dick

The Cookery & Preserves Cup: Judith Dand

The Photography Cup: Don McMillan

Under 5s Shield: Lily Johnson

Children's Junior Cup: Beatrice Lawson-Gray

Children's Senior Cup: Molly Crabtree

The Children's Shield - Best Exhibit: Molly Crabtree

The Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy: Beatrice Lawson-Gray

Potato Competition

Heaviest Potato Crop: Jude Dand 2.3kg **2**nd **Heaviest Potato Crop:** Sue Brisby 2kg

Heaviest Potato: Sue Brisby 0.236kg

Village Show Report

Congratulations to all who entered exhibits into the Village Show and to those who won prizes, shields, cups and trophies. Sheriff Hutton villagers and those from our surrounding communities excelled this year in producing a wide variety of home produce for display. It was a brilliant showcase and celebration of the accomplishments and creativity of local people. The show was a very popular event this year with a great increase in the number of adults entering exhibits compared to last year and the highest number over the last 5 years. There was also a significant increase in the junior children's entries.

Last year the drought had an impact on the vegetable and fruit entries and on those for flowers and pot plants. This year it was feared that the persistent rainy weather during July and August would reduce entries overall. However, entries were up compared to last year for vegetables and fruit whilst flowers and pot plants had the highest number of exhibits over the last 5 years, which was surprising considering the recent rainy weather. The most numerous vegetable entry in 2023 was the courgette and a courgette also won the most wonky/misshapen vegetable/fruit class. The stars of this section were the dressed onions and shallots and there were some beautiful displays of mixed vegetables.

The flower and foliage arrangements, bunches and displays were a pleasure to see in the flower and pot plant section, whilst the 3 Gladioli got a special mention from the judge.

The number of craft section entries was the highest in the last 5 years; hand knitting was a particularly popular craft. Overall, there was a diverse range of very skillfully made creative pieces in the craft section including some very fine paintings.

In the cookery and preserves section there was fierce competition over the prize cards for shortbread made following the provided recipe. There was a wide range of high-quality jams, jellies, marmalades and chutneys and beautifully presented cakes amongst the entries.

Last year there was a reduced display of photos in the photography section. However, this year the local photographers excelled in not only entering over 300% more photos than last year but also in treating show visitors to a very personal and creative display of images.

Continues overleaf

The children's artwork from Sheriff Hutton Primary School and Puddleducks Nursery School was inspired by the theme of 'Summer'. The judge was most complimentary about the overall standard of the work and the artistry demonstrated in the individual pieces. Attractive and colourful displays of garden flowers and foliage in mugs were numerous leading to strong competition for the prizes. The fruit/vegetable animals from all age ranges brought a good deal of fun to the display, visitors commented on the imaginative and inventive creations. Objects made from recycled materials were ingenious; special mention was made by the judge of the message behind the winning piece drawing our attention to the discarded rubbish polluting our oceans.

The success of the village show relied on the hard work of the willing team of volunteers who set up the show, provided the café refreshments, organized the raffle and ran the event on the day. Thanks to the stewards, the registrar and to all who helped, and to the Gardening Club Committee who planned and organized the show. A special thanks to the judges for their time and expertise. Thanks also to those who came to the show and gave their support to this village tradition, we had visitors from as far away as France, Singapore and Australia!

If you would like to be a steward next year and get an insight into the judging, please contact the Village Show Secretary via <a href="mailto:show-new-show

Amanda Dick Show Secretary Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

Gardening Club

Our first meeting back in the village hall after our summer programme of garden visits is on Wednesday 20th September at 7.30pm.

Rather than having a speaker, this will be an informal, in-the-round session at which members will be sharing their experiences of gardening through the past year as well as asking and responding to questions from both new and seasoned gardeners. This promises to be a lively event and if you have questions or comments to offer in advance, please send them through to the club email address so that we can begin to structure the evening. sharingclub@gmail.com

Garden comments

As gardeners we should not be surprised by the weather but this year even seasoned gardeners Fortunately, the rain came just in time to prevent serious losses; strawberries were caught out. didn't enjoy the heat, but raspberries loved the rain. The watering can was put away and the lawn mower came out again. Lush growth means more cutting back which, for evergreens, should be finished this month. It's a good time to take a few cuttings from the trimmings for replacements or to give to friends. Push some into pots of compost and put them away from direct sunlight. Just make sure they don't dry out. If you have ventured into dahlia growing, they will flower until the frosts so keep deadheading and cutting for the house. The general rule is to lift them and dry them once the frost has killed off the growth but more recently, due to milder winters, they are surviving in the ground by being mulched - anything from straw to bracken or light compost as long as the ground is free draining. Geraniums and bedding plants should flower happily but often there can be a sneaky early frost to see them off. It is time to think about spring bulbs, don't plant tulips until November even though they are available, camassias are good for damp areas. There is lots of choice in the garden centre and catalogues. All too tempting!

Village Ramble

This month's walk is on Thursday September 28th. It will be about five miles long around Fulford and Heslington Tillmire, which is a large area of common land that is designated as a Site of Special Scientific Interest owing to its important marshy grassland and fen plant flora. Managed by Natural England, the Tillmire provides an important habitat for breeding birds such as lapwing, snipe, curlew, teal and pintail. There is a good network of public rights of way over the Tillmire and as we enter into late September there are avenues of trees which should be turning into their beautiful Autumn colours as we witnessed last time I led this particular walk. Lunch will be at a local pub in Fulford. Please meet at 9.30am at The Village Hall car park. New members are always welcome – it's a great way to meet new people or catch up with old friends! If you want any further information, please telephone John Williamson on 01904 491278.

Note to Self.

September already, autumn is knocking at the door, change is all around us. Last Night of the proms is on us (*even almost over, finishing on the 9th*). Our village schools face a new academic year, children are going to school for the first time, new classes, and new challenges. Whether we acknowledge it or not, change is in the air, we draw our curtains earlier in the evening, the thermometer is headed in one direction as we notice it is getting cooler and for some the autumn feels daunting, facing loneliness as the nights draw in.

What then are we to do to stem the autumnal glide towards winter and the coldness and gloom of shorter days and longer nights, how do we face the challenges of change? I hope not alone!! You may have heard the phrase 'no man is an island' it comes from a sermon given by John Donne, Dean of St Pauls Cathedral. The words 'No man is an island' were embedded in a deeply Christian sermon about how human beings are connected to each other, and how important that connection is for the wellbeing and survival of any individual. When you hear the church bell tolling for someone who has died, don't ask who it is, Donne says, just know that it's tolling for you too because you are part of the same society and the death of anyone takes a part of your own life away. Here is the 'poem' in full:

No man is an island entire of itself; every man is a piece of the continent, a part of the main; if a clod be washed away by the sea, Europe is the less, as well as if a promontory were, as well as any manner of thy friends or of thine own were; any man's death diminishes me, because I am involved in mankind.

And therefore, never send to know for whom the bell tolls; it tolls for thee.

MEDITATION XVII
Devotions upon Emergent Occasions
John Donne [Originally published: 1624]

My hope and prayer is that we each have the courage and resolve to seek out and be part of that connectedness that is our humanity, that deep in our hearts we will know that we are not of ourselves entirely whole, that we do need each other, that we can have a shared vision, shared hope through trust and commonality of purpose to be there for one another.

If there was a spot for quote of the month, I'd pick this: One of the most important things you can do on this earth is to let people know they're not alone.

Ultimately, when Jesus said 'love your neighbour' he knew your neighbour would act, look, believe and love differently than you. It's kind of the whole point.

Blessings Rev Steve

Marton Church

We had a busy time in August during the annual scything of the churchyard, and also began to tidy some of the graves and clear a bit of encroaching ivy! It was lovely to see that various frogs, toads and even a family of voles were easily able to avoid the hand scythes. Clumps of flowering plants and fruiting brambles have been left for a bit of late summer/autumn food and cover.

Looking ahead, we have 2 services this month: our **Celtic Communion at 6pm on Sunday 3rd** and our **Harvest Service at 6pm on Sunday 17th September followed by light refreshments.** We plan to have services on 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month, at 6pm during British Summer Time, and then reverting to 3pm in the winter and spring. We hope to hold a short remembrance service at 10.45 on 11th November and our Candlelit Carols will be on Sunday 17th December at 3pm.

We are planning to have a History Celebration in August 2024 focussing on some of the people who have lived and worked in Marton and Moxby. We hope to be able to contribute to the 'Marton Morsels' on the Stillington and District Community Archive

https://www.stillingtoncommunityarchive.org/memories so please get in touch via

martonintheforest@gmail.com if you have any stories or photos you might be willing to share with us!

THE METHODIST CHURCH

Last Saturday I went to the Village Show and looking at the variety of exhibits I thought what a wonderful display of village talent. The display of painting and crafts by the children along one side of the hall illustrated how they develop at school from the paint splashes of Puddleducks Nursery to the talent in the Primary school. Then there were all the fruits from the garden and the products people can create from them. Finally, the biggest entry of photographs to be shown at a village show. I came away thinking what a wonderful world we live in and how it can be even more wonderful when people care for it and use it properly. Reminded me of a verse of a poem by Dorothy Francis Gurney.

The kiss of the sun for pardon, The song of the birds for mirth,--One is nearer God's heart in a garden Than anywhere else on earth.

Sunday services in September

3rd 10.30 a.m. Mr David Marwood

10th 10.30 a.m. Rev John Hayward (Communion)

17th 10.30 a.m. Rev Ann Haith

24th 10.30 a.m. Harvest Festival Service with Sister Margaret Ann.

To celebrate the harvest the Chapel will be decorated with vegetables, fruit and flowers from 10.00 a.m. on Saturday 23rd September. We would appreciate any contributions to the display and why not come along and help to arrange them you will be most welcome.

Additional activity on Wednesdays

9.30 a.m. Morning Prayers and Quiet Meditation in the Chapel10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

Notices for St. Helen's September 23

Services for September are :-

10th September at 10am – Holy Communion 24th September at 10am – Morning worship

Advance notice that the Harvest Service will be on October 8th and the Remembrance Service on 12th November.

We had a lovely Pet Service on 13th August. It was a short and informal service and was followed by delicious cakes, tea and coffee, and sitting in the sunshine! We dodged the showers, luckily! A large number of dogs and their humans came and it was great to see so many there. A big thank you to Harold who took the service, Louise who provided a pop-up stall from Everything But the Pet and everyone who baked and helped.

We are a friendly and inclusive church community, and everyone is very welcome. We look forward to seeing you.

Please contact Jill Donaldson Hodges on 878595 or 07968 052118 if you have any queries.

St Leonard's, Farlington

The Lammastide service in August was very enjoyable and it was a pleasure to welcome newcomers to our church to enjoy the service and the delicious refreshments which followed.

Following on from Lammas, in September we have our popular Harvest Festival when we celebrate the end of the year's harvest. As usual, we shall have our **Harvest Festival and Harvest Supper** on **Friday, September 22nd at 6.30pm** and follow this with a Harvest Communion service on the following Sunday at 10.30am. We look forward to seeing you at these occasions, or any of our other services in St Leonard's.

Services in September

- Sunday: September 10th: 10.30am: Shortened Matins (BCP)
- Friday: September 22rd: 6.30pm: Harvest Festival followed by the Harvest Supper
- Sunday: September 24th: 10.30am: Holy Communion for Harvest (BCP)

Private Prayer. The church is open every day for private prayer and 'quiet time' and the peaceful churchyard is open at all times.

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

Our July market was, yet again a rip-roaring success with long queues forming at some stalls. After listening to our visitors' requests, going forward we'll have a fish van and a pie stall too so that should complement the full array of gastronomy available at the market.

The cafe was hosted by the Village Playground group who managed to raise £550 so a huge thank you to everyone who supported them. August's cafe will be hosted by Terrington Lunch Club.

A reminder to all village groups that there is a pot of funding raised by the village market available. The deadline to submit your bid is 31st August with details available on www.shvm.co.uk or by contacting the market team at mail@shvm.co.uk. Details of distributions will feature in a forthcoming edition of the village news for the public to see how the funds have been spent.

Meanwhile, September's market will be help on Sunday 17th, we very much look forward to seeing you there.

Regards from the Village Market Team

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Junior Champion 2023 - Rosie Noble. Congratulations to Rosie and Well Done to our runner up Adam Brownbridge. Thank you to all those that took part and to Josh Williams and Helen GIllie who were in attendance..

Junior Club Nights - These were extremely well attended, with up to 14 attendees on some evenings. What a wealth of talent!

Junior Coaching - Some of our juniors took advantage of the 'free' coaching, courtesy of the SH Village Charities, delivered by our LTA coach Ben Orton.

Club Competitions - The provisional dates of the end of season club competitions are as follows:-

LADIES SINGLES - Saturday 16th September - 1:00 p.m. Contact Christine Thomas by 14th September if you intend to enter.

MENS SINGLES AND DOUBLES - Sunday 17th September - 10:00 a.m. Contact Josh Williams by 15th September

MIXED DOUBLES - Sunday 24th September - 1:15 p.m. for 1:30 p.m. start Contact Tim Dryland by 22nd September

LADIES DOUBLES - Saturday 14th OCTOBER - 1:00 p.m. Contact Christine Thomas by 12th October

The competitions are open to ALL adult members and juniors (who play or have played in the senior teams). Adult Members do not need to have played in the teams to qualify for entry. These are casual, friendly competitions and a good opportunity to socialise with other members. You do not need a partner to play in the Doubles Competitions as pairs are drawn on the day.

New Committee Member - The Committee is delighted to welcome Sarah Crabtree, a long-standing member of the club and an active team player.

We still have vacancies on the Committee so if any member feels they may be interested and wants to know more please contact us.

Contacts for competitions: ca.thomas99@btinternet.com, josh.williams999@hotmail.co.uk, t.m.dryland@gmail.com

Christine Thomas - Chair

Website: clubspark.lta.org.uk/SheriffHuttonTennisClub

email: sheriffhuttontennisclub@gmail.com

Badminton Club

Badminton starts again in the village hall on Monday evenings from 7pm to 9pm every week from September 4th. New members of all abilities are always welcome. You don't have to come for the full 2 hours, just turn up and leave when you like. Rackets are available to borrow if you don't have one. Soft footwear is all you need to bring. £6 per week.

If anyone is keen to take on the role of coordinator and treasurer of the club, please contact Philip on the details below. If you have any other queries, don't hesitate to get in touch.

Hoping to see a surge of interest!

Philip David, 07763 195901, philip.david01@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

On Wednesday the 9th August 21 members of Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group sat down to afternoon tea. Delicious scones and cakes were consumed with plenty of cups of tea whilst enjoying the afternoon chatting with friends.

Our next meeting is at 2pm on 13th September in the Village Hall and will consist of a talk by Neil Hodges about Dr Christopher Dresser, an extraordinary British designer, who at the age of thirteen attended the Government school of design in London. His design work included carpets, ceramics, furniture and much, much more, some of his designs still being in use today. Please note that anyone is most welcome to attend.

If anyone would like information about any of our meetings, please get in touch with

Barbara Grinham – 01347878476 Mob 07811259184 Linda Turner 01347878037 Mob 07453393286

Many Thanks Barbara Grinham (Chair) Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Sheriff Hutton History Group

With no meeting in August there is little to report this month except to note that the new Village Information Board appears to be popular with visitors – a thoroughly satisfactory result!

On Wednesday 27th September at 7.30 in the Village Hall we will be welcoming Jon Kenny the Community Archaeologist who works in this region of Yorkshire. Jon is well known to local historical and archaeological groups in the area who he assists with projects and advice. He will be telling us about Moated Sites in the Vale of York and it is sure to be a most interesting presentation.

Jon is also helping our own group in our efforts to set up a project to investigate the old castle mound at the east end of the village. Very little is known about this site and we are hoping to review the work that was done around the millennium and to prepare a submission to Historic England to seek agreement to let us carry out further investigations. At the least this might help us establish an approximate age for the site.

We would very much welcome interest from people in our village who may or may not be members of the History Group but might be willing to offer some time and/or expertise to move this project forward. If this is of interest, please contact our Secretary in the first instance at secretary@sheriffhuttonhistorygroup.co.uk.

Advance Notice

Saturday October 28th is the date for the **Sheriff Hutton History Fair**. This takes place in the Village Hall and is open to all comers from 12 noon. It is a gathering of organisations with an interest in History in many forms and associated with this part of Yorkshire and among the organisations attending will be Family History groups, the local representatives of the Quilters Guild, Malton Musuem, North Yorkshire Record Office and other local groups. When we last held the Fair in 2009 it proved extremely popular and we look forward to welcoming visitors with any sort of interest in local historical matters.

For further information contact Meg on 01347 878136 or Linda at linda@turner.stargate.co.uk or Peter Brown at

peterbrown222.brown@btinternet.com

Message from the Jumblies

We are back after our short break, and hope you have had a good summer despite the rain. The final total raised from the July Jumble Sale for the Play Area was £2285 and now we move on to our Autumn Events.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on 9th September from 2pm to 4pm at the Village Hall, to raise money for Yorkshire Cancer Research, working with the Malton Support Group. As usual we will be at the Village Hall from 8.30 am on the Saturday to take in your donations and we welcome donations of good condition clothes, particularly ladies and gents, books, toys, and bric-a-brac. Please ensure that any breakable donations are brought in suitable boxes, not black bin bags to avoid damage. All our customers come along to spot a bargain and many of them have been keen supporters of our Jumble Sales for many years so please ensure your donations are in useable condition.

If you are unable to bring your donations at that time then please contact one of the Jumblies in order to arrange an alternative time. It may be possible for us to accept donations on the Friday night but this depends on the availability of the Village Hall and at the time of going to press we do not know.

Yorkshire Cancer Research funds a lot of very valuable work and has in the past contributed greatly to developing new treatment for the relief of Cancer.

This year's **Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning will be on 30**th **September** between 10am and 12 noon. We held our first Coffee Morning in 2000 and since then we have raised well over £20,000 so this year's will be our 24th. Admission is £3 per person which includes a drink and either jam and cream scone, or piece of cake. Additional refreshments available for a small donation. There will be a book stall, cake stall, Bonnie's Pre-Loved Jewellery Stall, tombola, raffle and of course Elaine's wonderful Money Tree. So please bring along all your small change to add to the the tree.

Everyone is welcome so please do come along and join us, it is a great opportunity to socialise with old friends and new and raise money for Macmillan Cancer Support, such a worthy cause. Looking forward to seeing you.

Please note we do not have a credit/debit card facility so cash only for all our events.

Advance Notice

Our Christmas Concert given by the Swinton Brass Band will be on Sunday afternoon 3rd December

So make a note in your diary and come and spend a very enjoyable afternoon among friends Watch out for further details.

Looking forward to your continuing support

Penny Bean Sheriff Hutton Jumblies Turning cast offs into cash 01347878392

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Uugh! A soggy July and August has dampened efforts to progress the Club's internal competitions and we are going to be relying on late summer dry days to catch up. The Ryedale Vets team has completed 9 rounds and at time of writing lies third in Division Two with no danger of relegation but not out of contention for promotion.

Social bowling has continued to be successful with new people trying the game and we have invested in newer smaller woods for female and youthful hands. Woods are now available not only in boring old black but also brown (ⓒ) and a range of sparkly colours sourced from places as far away as Australia and Holme-on-Spalding Moor. There are opportunities in the future to play at Royal Leamington Spa where the BBC features matches (think Wembley, Wimbledon or Lords).

A new member, regularly playing in the League team said, "I wish I had taken up bowls years ago".

The AGM will be on October 18th at 2pm in the Clubhouse (please take this as the legal notice as this is the first time we have moved from Spring AGMs to suit League arrangements and a motion was carried to do so at the 2022 AGM).

Bowls bingo recommences soon (see display ad).

Sheriff Hutton Nature Group

We had a fantastic Nature Group event on 18 July at Birkdale Farm, Mowthorpe, near Terrington with Frances Standen and her family. Aided by a fine evening, we were educated on how the farm is run on regenerative principles with arable and sheep production. We had a great tour around the farm set in beautiful countryside. We learned how the farm is managed to enhance soil and wildlife, leading to a reduction in chemical usage. We also looked at the rare wildflowers, which are generally only found only in arable fields, growing in amongst the planted crop and at the field margins. Surprisingly we also learnt that a hill at the farm is being used by the British Geological Survey for landslide research. The evening was rounded off by a social catch up in the farm barn with drinks and delicious cake.

Our remaining summer events in September are as below with places currently available.

Pre-booking only and £3 for non-members:

Saturday, 9th September. Small Mammal Surveying at The Glebe with Geoff Oxford. 9 am start.

Sunday, 24 September. Fungal Foray at Strensall Common with Malcolm Greaves. 9.30 am start.

Evening Programme

October 4th – Attracting Swifts and House Martins with Jonathan Pomroy

We start our evening programme on October 4th at 7.30 pm at the Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church Hall. Our first evening talk is Attracting Swifts and House Martins with Jonathan Pomroy. Our speaker is a renowned wildlife artist and passionate bird conservationist as well as being a local expert for Swift Conservation. We are very much looking forward to hearing about these birds and how to attract them to nest locally with a presentation illustrated with Jonathan's own artwork. We suspect there will be a rush on buying Swift Boxes for next Spring after this talk!

If you would like any more information on the Sheriff Hutton Nature Group or the new evening programme, please contact Sally on 01347 878272 or email shnaturegroup@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club Bowls Prize Bingo at the Village Hall Friday September 15th eyes down 7.30pm £100 jackpot plus many other prizes Refreshments and a Raffle!!!

Sheriff Hutton Bridge Cricket Club

We thank all of you who have supported us through the Tesco community scheme by putting your little blue tokens in our slot at the supermarket; please continue to do so until it finishes in September. Staying with fundraising we hope to benefit from October's Jumble sale. Please clear out your cupboards, drawers and garages and support us further.

On the cricket front the junior news is good with both U11s and U13s doing well. The 11s got to the cup final but lost to a strong Acomb side. A young under 13 side have won the league and the Plate but unfortunately also lost to Acomb in the semi-final of the play-offs; it has been a great season for them and will be tough to follow next year.

The U15s unfortunately missed out on the play-offs even with a great finale against Woodhouse Grange placing them fifth in the league.

The 1st XI have had a poor time losing badly to both Clifton Alliance and Stamford Bridge and the Harrogate game to the weather.

The 2nd XI also lost the Harrogate fixture to the rain but had a great win against Whitkirk by 8 wickets. A great 72 from Tatenda backed up by Rob Stevens (49) saw them home after Isaac Giannini and Harry Sutcliffe had chipped in with 3 wickets apiece. The wheels came off against Knaresborough with a 36 run loss despite great knocks from Danny Cass and Matt Maltby with Cass also taking 3 wickets backed up by youngster Archie Goodwill with 3.

The 3rds are in a precarious position in the league having lost to Bilton by 53 runs with several getting in the 20's and not going on. Their best match of the season was at York where they bowled York out for 120 with wickets for Sam Giannini, Neil Cowton and Rich Armitage. Ed Ramsden saw the Bridge home with a superb 66 no supported by Andy Frank with 22no. Nawton Grange fell victim to the weather.

The 4ths are also in a poor place with a close 7 run loss to Saxton, Geoff Schofield 57 and both Nawton and Bolton Percy falling to rain They did however produce a great win against Hovingham with a half century from Wayne Fawcett and wickets from Travis Bowles (4) and Rory Williams with three.

It is now important that all of the sides finish the season strongly, especially 2s,3s and 4s to avoid relegation.

Glebe Conservation Area

Thanks to the efforts of a dedicated group of volunteers, virtually all of the invasive hogweed in the meadow areas has been dead headed, to prevent further seed setting. Restricting hogweed is a condition imposed by Historic England as part of the site being listed as a Historic Monument.

Following the grass mowing and removal of the resulting hay, the sheep will be brought into the Glebe to keep the grass down. It is therefore very important for those dog owners who walk their pets in the Glebe to keep them on a lead, and of course to clean up after them. There will be the usual notices to that effect on both entrances. Will all users of the Glebe please make sure the gates are closed and secured.

EDWARD HULL BUILDER and CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664 **DAVID HULL** Plumbing and Heating Mob: 07715 943 381

Aerial Services - York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System? We offer: Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums! Call Steve on 01904 238 107 or 07972181025

steve@aerialservices.uk.com

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes68@btinternet.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contaci. Tom Heys: 07861316672 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

MORSE COACHES & **TAXI HIRE**

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer Tel: 01347 878 267

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 07977 226 595

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathan Hindley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PAUL NELSON

3 Castle View. Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.i-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790 24 hour help and advice service, 365 days a year

Chapel Street, Easingwold, York, YO61 3AF. T: 01347 666505

enquiries@jgfielderandson.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation **Contact: Guy Unsworth** 07778 589 952

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

Crombie Wilkinson



Local, friendly and specialist legal advice.

- Conveyancing for moving home
 Wills, Lasting Powers of Attorney
- . Trusts, Gifts, Inheritance Tax Planning . Solicitors for the Elderly
- Administration of Estates Separation & Divorce, family
- Business and employment law
 Agricultural law
- Call Malton 600070 | York 624185 www.crombiewilkinson.co.uk

Mike Duc FENCING SPECIALIST

Specialist in domestic fencing also small tree & hedge work

Fully insured - Reliable - Competitive pricing

For a FREE quotation call Mike 07837 671799 email: mikeduckfencing@gmail.com



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

Justine Warner

Textile and Mixed Media Artist

Laburnum Cottage, West End, Sheriff Hutton Gallery and Studio Open to the public see website for events and opening times. Original artwork, prints, cards and workshops available

See website: www.justinewarnerartist.co.uk Call 07908 634007 or 01347 878744 pearllovespaisley@gmail.com

The Lanes Yorkersaate

Malton The Biggest Little Toy Shop **Toys-Games-Homewares-Gifts Health Food & Body Care** Visit us or shop on line for the best deals around. Free village delivery www.wwsm.co.uk 01653 602880 sales@wwsm.co.uk



Nicola Joy-Smith

SANCTUARY at Nesslyn, Sheriff Hutton

Qualified therapist and specialist nurse offering a full range of beauty treatments including removal of skin tags and small moles and health and wellbeing advice. Licensed and insured. Enquiries welcome Tel: 07475415374 or 01347 878782 Email. njs.sanctuary58@gmail.com or visit website www.nicolashealthsanctuary.com

THE TREE FELLA

Forestry and Aboricultural Contractors

All aspects of domestic and commercial tree surgery, forestry, stump removal, winch work, vegetation clearance, mobile firewood processing, log splitting and biomass chipping. Kiln dried logs for sale.

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk



WRIGHT'S

COAL MERCHANTS LTD

www.johndruryandson.co.uk

johndruryandson@btconnect.com

Tel: 01759 371 319

Paving and terrace cleaning, Indoor and Outdoor painting, Gardening services, Oven cleaning, Furniture assembly

HANDYMAN from Sheriff Hutton

Testimonials from your neighbours and more details about the services:

uahandyman.co.uk

SMS/WhatsApp: 07856214640



WE**LL**YDOGS

Offering a range of dog accessories made to order to your specific requirements

Find us online!

WellydogCreationsUK Instagram Facebook

CHIPPY'S MOBILE FISH & CHIPS

at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall every Thursday at 7.15pm approx.

Plus our **LITTLE BLUE CATERING TRAILER**

We can cater for Local Village Rounds, Weddings & Special Occasions Please contact us for your requirement **2** 07932088952 / 07929187279 Email: chippysvan@gmail.com

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

> Monday - Sunday 4 - 10.00pm (CLOSED Tuesday)

Friday and Saturday 4 – 10.30pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate Tel: 01347 878 967

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

parties

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold

York Wines

Independent Wine Merchants Wines for all occasions including gifts, weddings and

Visit www.yorkwines.co.uk to see our full range of wines.

> Wholesale service also offered Tel: 01347 878716 Shop open daily except Sundays

NICOLA'S CUISINE **OUTSIDE CATERING**

Tailor Made Menus Ready Prepared Meals Delivered Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 or 07860 612 622 Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce

Neil & Sally Fairweather

Seasonal Homegrown Plants, Fruit & Vegetables, Home Produced Honey, Handmade Natural Christmas Wreaths, Fresh Farm Eggs, Market Stall Hire Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

Alison Massingham Flowers

Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

Everything But The Pet

Supplying most brands of dog food and natural treats at a competitive price

free delivery in the Sheriff Hutton area.

Also, dog walking, day care & boarding in our home from home environment. Fully Insured, first aid, references available

Contact Louise on 01347 878619, 07592532619

Ш

PIANO LESSONS WITH TRACEY

Ш

 Age 7+ All Abilities **ISM Registered Private Teacher**

C 07754 523561 www.traceycleatonpianotuition.com



Anna Martinez-Armitage **Spanish Tutor**

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510 www.spanish-talk.com www.books4spanish.com



Hall Farm

Boutique Luxury B&B and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

Sarah Douglas



Counsellor & Yoga Teacher

or see website www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Contact **2 07854 801 260**

Pilates and Circuit Training in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

> **2** 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

> fb ...swimmingwithlinzi



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm

Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

~ Ofsted Outstanding ~ Tel: 01347 878 648

www.puddleducksyork.co.uk

Regular Activities

g								
Sun	10.00am	Morning Service	Parish Church but check in church for details					
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church					
Mon				7.00pm	Badminton	Village Hall		
Tues	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall		
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall		
Wed	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall					
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room					
	10.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club					
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall			_		

Additional Activities in September

Additional Activities in ochicinoci				
Mon	4 th	7.00 – 9.00pm	Badminton restarts in the Village Hall	
Tues	5 th	12.30	Over 60's Luncheon Club in the Village Hall	
Fri	8 th	10.00 – 12.00	Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange and Coffee Morning in the Village Hall	
		10.00 – 12.00	SuperMobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
Sat	9 th	9.00am	Nature Group Small mammal surveying at The Glebe	
		10.30-1.30pm	Spinning and Craft Group, Miss Ward Room, Methodist Church	
		2.00 – 4.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of Yorkshire Cancer Research in the Village Hall	
Wed	13 th	2.00pm	Ladies Group in the Village Hall – Dr Christopher Dresser	
Thurs	14 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Miss Ward Room	
Fri	15 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
Sun	17 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
Wed	20 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club in the Village Hall – Sharing Gardening Experiences	
Fri	22 nd	6.30pm	Harvest Festival and Harvest Supper at St Leonard's, Farlington	
Sun	24 th	9.30am	Nature Group Fungal Foray at Strensall Common	
Wed	27 th	7.30pm	History Group meeting with in the Village Hall	
Thurs	28 th	9.30	Village ramble at the Tillmire, Fulford. Meet at the Village Hall car park	
Sat	30 th	10.00 - 1200	Macmillan's World Biggest Coffee Morning in the Village Hall	

Dates to Note

Oct	1 st	10.00 - 2.00pm	Book and Jigsaw Puzzle Sale and Puzzle Exchange in the Village Hall
	4 th	7.30pm	Nature Group meeting Attracting Swifts and House Martins
	13 th	10 - 12noon	Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange and Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
	14 th	10.30-1.30pm	Spinning and Craft Group, Miss Ward Room, Methodist Church
	15 th	10.30-1.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Village Market at the Village Hall
	18 th		Bowling Club AGM
	28 th	12.00	Sheriff Hutton History Fair in the Village Hall
Nov	1 st	7.30pm	Nature Group <i>Grass Verges and Wildflowers of Yorkshire</i> in the Miss Ward Room
	10 th	10 - 12noon	Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange and Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
	11 th	10.30-1.30pm	Spinning and Craft Group, Miss Ward Room, Methodist Church
	19 th	10.30-1.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Village Market at the Village Hall
Dec	1 st	7.30pm	St Leonard's Grand Christmas Prize Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall
Dec	2 nd		Open Studios: Laburnum Cott. & Nesslyn West End, Church View East End
	3 rd		Open Studios: Laburnum Cott. & Nesslyn West End, Church View East End
	3 rd		Swinton Brass Band concert in the Village Hall
	6 th	7.30pm	Nature Group Protecting Freshwater Wildlife and Habitats in the Miss Ward Room
	8 th	10 - 12noon	Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange and Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
	9 th	10.30-1.30pm	Spinning and Craft Group, Miss Ward Room, Methodist Church
	17 th	10.30-1.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Village Market at the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall, call 07894 734446 or email SHVHbookings@gmail.com

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) Peter Hepburn (878795) or Melanie Hunt (878711)